
June 23rd Memorandum 

Visit our Twitter page to see pictures of  the month’s activities 
@csf_brodeur 

Library Books 
If  your children have books from the 
school library, please make sure they bring 
them to Mme Émilie as soon as possible so 
she can start the end of  year inventory.  

CJFCB 
The third edition of  the SAGA event will be on 
September 21st until the 24th at André-Pilat school in 
North Vancouver. Please visit this link for all the details 
and enrolment form:  
http://cjfcb.com/evenements/la-saga/ 
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Dates to remember 

June 26th: DEP 
Exhibition  

June 27th: Grade 7 
Graduation 

June 29th: Early 
dismissal at 11:50am 
for Kindergarten to 
Grade 7 students 

June 30th: Grade 12 
graduation at St Ann’s 
Academy at 4pm 

École Victor-Brodeur 
637 rue Head   Pascale Bernier, directrice 
Victoria C.-B.  V9A 5S9 Lise Landry, directrice adjointe 
Tél. (250)220-6010  Marie-Claude Carrier, dir. adjointe 
Télécopieur: (250)220-6014 Courriel : ecole_brodeur@csf.bc.ca 
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Repas Chauds 
The hot lunches will be ending on Tuesday June 27th. 
Please remember to have a lunch for your children on 
Wednesday. 

Lost and found  
On June 29th, we will be sending the many items that are currently in the lost 
and found department to a local charity. Please stop by to see if  any of  them 
belong to your children.  

High School Yearbook  
There are a few extra yearbooks available for purchase this week for the price 
of  $40. If  you would like a copy, please come to the main office where you can 
pay in cash or with a cheque. 

News from the PAC 

Quality francophone Summer day camp for children 5 to 12 years old from July 
3rd to Septembre 1st 2017, École Victor-Brodeur 

We have received enough registrations for the camp to go ahead this Summer. Thank 
you very much. If  you have not done so yet, you can still register your children for the 
Summer. You can find the registration form at this link: http:// parentsbrodeur.ca/
camp-de-jour-inscription/ (French only, so don’t hesitate to ask for help from a board 
member). We are looking forward to welcoming your children at camp this summer. 

List of  babysitters 2016-2017 – Get ready for Summer! 

This year again, the PAC would like to distribute a list of  babysitters. If  your teenager 
wishes to write their name on the list, please send the following information to Marie- 
Pierre_Lavoie@parentsbrodeur.ca: Name, phone number, area where he/she can 
babysit, if  he/she has followed a babysitting course or not and grade he/she’s in at 
school. Please note that we won’t accept the information if  it comes directly from the 
student. We need consent from the parents, therefore we ask that a parent sends us 
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the information. The PAC will not publish the list. Parents who wish to get it will have 
to contact the PAC. Therefore, by submitting your child’s name, you agree to have his/
her name given to parents who request the list. The PAC is acting as an intermediary 
and therefore accepts no responsibility under any circumstances. 

Remember your Thrifty’s Smile Card this summer!  
There is no more deadline to charge money to the Thrifty’s cards. You can now charge 
them even in the Summer. These cards let you buy your merchandise as usual, but 
Thrifty gives back to the PAC 5% of  all purchases made through the cards linked to 
our school, up to $2,500. This year, we are spending those funds to help with the 
acquisition of  musical instruments for our students. The Smile card is free. All you 
have to do is get one at the front desk at school, LOAD MONEY ON IT AT THE 
STORE BEFORE YOU MAKE YOUR PURCHASES, then use it to pay for your 
groceries. 

Fairway Market card 
We have received the new Fairway Market cards. You use them to buy your 
merchandise as usual, but Fairway Market gives back to the PAC 5% of  all purchases 
made through the cards linked to our school, with no limit! We’ll be spending those 
funds to help finance school activities. The Fairway Market card is free. All you have 
to do is get one at the front desk at school, LOAD MONEY ON IT AT THE 
STORE BEFORE YOU MAKE YOUR PURCHASES, then use it to pay for your 
groceries. There are not deadline to load money onto the cards and you can use it all 
year round.  

Thought of  the week: 
“Don’t make excuses, make improvements.” –Tyra Banks 
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